


Universal Access and Universal Design are best achieved through co-design with people with disability. This 

engagement is good practice that inevitably leads to outcomes that benefit the public in general. Accessibility of the 

boarding and alighting points for AVs must be considered and co-designed with people with disability and all 

stakeholders. These points must conform with the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport (DSAPT) and 

must be recognisable by the AV. Boarding and alighting points must be connected to surrounding precincts by access 
paths that conform to the AS 1428 suite of Australian Standards and relevant Austroads Guidelines. Precise 

positioning will be essential if people with vision or cognitive impairments are to be confident that the AV will arrive 

at their precise location and will take them precisely to the point where they wish to alight. Development of this 

guidance is best addressed by a co-design process involving all stakeholders. QDN members recommend reviewing 

driverless trains operating on the Sydney Metro lines to draw lessons from this system. 

It is highly unlikely that people with a disability who currently require staff assistance to board a vehicle will be able 
to independently board an unstaffed AV or operate onboard safety such as seat belts and wheelchair restraints or 

for people with vision or cognitive impairments to know if their journey has started or finished. The on-board 

customer service role for an AV is therefore likely to be a high employment priority in future. Disability awareness 

training will be a high priority for these staff. Design of this training is best undertaken as a co-design project 

involving all stakeholders. 

The ability to hail or book an AV service or any associated technology to operate an AV must not limited to 

smartphones. A digital divide already exists and over reliance on new or existing digital systems risks exacerbating 

this divide. The 2023 Australian Digital Inclusion Index (ADll) 1 highlights that the national standard of digital inclusion 

in Australia (measured across the dimensions of access, affordability, and digital ability) has, overall, continued to 
improve in line with nation-wide uplifts in digital participation. However, people with disability remain one of the 

most digitally disadvantaged cohorts when it comes to digital inclusion, most notably in terms of digital ability and 

affordability. 

In the implementation of AV reform, consideration is required to implement a robust education and awareness 

raising campaign around changes to safety and legislation and the impact of AVs on people with disability. QDN 

recommends strategies include: 

• Co-design of education and awareness raising strategies and actions with people with disability

• Communications materials available in all accessible formats.

1 Australian Digital Inclusion Index https://www.digitalinclusionindex.org.au

Thank you for this opportunity to present this submission regarding the Automated vehicle safety reforms 

Consultation paper 2024. 

We look forward to hearing the outcomes and QDN is happy to provide further advice if required. Please call us on 

[phone number removed] or email [email  address removed] if you require further information on our submission. 

Yours sincerely, 

<Signature>

[contact name removed]

Chief Executive Officer 

Queenslanders with Disability Network 


